
 
 

MEETING DATE: AUGUST 21, 2018  

BRIEFING NOTE - TO COUNCIL 

SUBJECT 

July 20, 2018 Letter from the Silver Willow Water Coop – For Information  

RECOMMENDATION  

THAT the County of Vermilion River receive the July 20, 2018 Letter from the 

Silver Willow Water Coop for information.  

DETAILS  

Background: The County of Vermilion River has received numerous requests for funding from 

the Silver Willow Water Coop over the years. The most recent request dates back to October 

2017 in which the Silver Willow Water Coop again asked for Council’s assistance to fund the 

upgrades required for their aging water distribution system. Throughout the past several 

months, Council has given much consideration to the request albeit being unwilling to fund the 

project through a local improvement tax levy, a special tax levy or by way of loan/guarantee of 

money.  

Discussion: The Silver Willow Water Co-op has sent the attached letter to Council asking for 

reconsideration of their request for funding.  

Response Options: THAT the County of Vermilion River receive the letter for information.  

OR  

THAT the County of Vermilion River send a letter in response to the Silver Willow Water Co-op’s 

request for funding.  

ATTACHMENTS 

 

1. Letter  

PREPARED BY: Rhonda King, CAO   DATE: August 2, 2018  


